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September 16, 2019
TO:

Architectural Review Committee



Agenda Date: September 16, 2019
FROM:
Maurice Anderson, Director

SUBJECT:
DESIGN REVIEW #2019-033, SUE & REW GOODENOW. The applicants are proposing a 312 square foot detached garage that deviates from the roof pitch, roof overhang, and siding requirements of Lassen County Code § 18.108.235.  Deviations from these requirements are allowed upon approval by the Architectural Review Committee through the Design Review process. The subject parcel is zoned R-1-D (Single Family Residential, Design Combining District) and has a land use designation of “Existing Residential” pursuant to the Eagle Lake Area Plan, 1982 and the Lassen County General Plan, 2000.  The subject parcel is located approximately 2.24 miles southeast of Eagle Lake Road at 687-950 Ivy Way, Spaulding, CA 96130. APN: 077-221-24. Staff Contact: Kelly Mumper, Associate Planner. 

The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services finds as follows:
1. The applicants have submitted Design Review application #2019-033, proposing a 312 square foot detached garage that deviates from the roof pitch, roof overhang, and siding requirements of Lassen County Code § 18.108.235. 
2. The applicants are proposing a 3/12 roof pitch, no eaves and 100% metal siding whereas, a 4/12 roof pitch and 12” eaves, and no more than 50% metal siding is otherwise required pursuant to Lassen County Code Section 18.108.235(1).
3. Existing improvements on the subject parcel include a single family residence, well, and septic system. 
4. The subject parcel is zoned R-1-D (Single Family Residential, Design Combining District).

5. Pursuant to the Eagle Lake Area Plan, 1982, and the Lassen County General Plan, 2000, the land use designation of the parcels is “Existing Residential.” 
6. The Lassen County General Plan, 2000 Land Use Policy LU-22 states the following:


“The county shall encourage expansion of existing residential areas and discourage 
sprawl scattered development” 

7. As proposed, the project is consistent with the Lassen County General Plan, 2000, and the residential policies found in the Eagle Lake Area Plan, 1982.
8. Pursuant to Lassen County Code § 18.118 (Design Review Guidelines), the Architectural Review Committee may make one of the following determinations:
a. Approve the application as submitted; or

b. Suggest any changes in the plans it deems necessary to accomplish the purpose of applicable design standards; or
c. Refer the application to the Planning Commission for a decision.

The Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services recommends the following conditions be placed on the project if approved:  
1. The applicant will secure a building permit from the Department of Planning and Building Services before construction of the detached pre manufactured metal car port.

2. The proposed car port shall not be painted in florescent, luminescent, or other extreme colors, which detract from the appearance of the neighboring property, the community as a whole or the natural environment.
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